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Talking                     
Juan Adolfo Moguel Ortiz  

President  

 
 
Dear brothers and sisters: 

 

Receive a new greeting to you and your family, and the first thing I manifest is my vows 

because in this year 2020 it will be a fruitful year in personal, professional and apostolic 

accomplishments, always asking for the blessing of our Father God and the protection of our 

Mother, the always Virgin Mary. 

 

As we shared in a timely manner, in a statement sent to the Presidents of International 

Groups, in which we shared that the Executive Committee held a working meeting - last 

January - with the purpose of evaluating and scheduling upcoming activities for the good of 

the MCC . This exercise gave us the opportunity to consider the following: the different 

realities of the Movement, as well as the orientations received in the Dicastery of the Laity, in 

the Holy See, and the challenges that as a Church movement accept, recognize and work to 

collaborate with the Church, as God asks us. 

 

The World Agency celebrates the 40th anniversary of its creation by praying and working. In 

our apostolic service, he remains always faithful to our charism, essence, purpose and 

method; giving concrete answers to the new reality. Let us ask our Father God for unity and 

the missionary path to which he has called us. 

 

We continue with our visits to the International Groups, attending the invitations we receive to 

participate in Ultreyas and training events, as well as assistance at the request of the Holy 

See. This undoubtedly allows us to be in the countryside, in the real environment that is lived 

in these challenging times for humanity.Siempre cercanos, comunicados y unidos en oración 

y propósito solidario. 

 

Saint Paul the Apostle, Pray for us. 

 

¡ De colores ¡ 
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Reflecting 
Mons. Faustino Armendáriz Jiménez 

Archbishop of Durango and OMCC Advisor 

 
 

I share that Card. Peter K.A. Turkson, Prefect of the Dicastery for the Integral Human 

Development Service of the Holy See who with gratitude - as he tells us in his statement - 

received the “Report on the reality of workshops in Áfica” as well as the “Vision and plan of 

action Africa 2020 ”. Adding that together with the prayer he entrusts us with dialogue and 

collaboration with the Bishops of this continent, which requires evangelization and continuous 

efforts to bring Christ. We are grateful to God for this spiritual support and close 

understanding for OMCC projects that for 40 years has been at the service of the Church and 

the cursillista community of the world. 

 

Precisely, to celebrate the 40 years of the OMCC as a worldwide coordinating body for 

Christianity courses, I invite you to join our spiritual celebration initiative, and we can do it by 

promoting in our countries, in your dioceses, together, in permanent prayer, We ask for each 

International Group and the OMCC. Prayer will strengthen us, as our Patron Saint Paul refers, 

the prayers of petition, of praise of blessing for what God has accomplished and continues to 

do in the history of mankind and for our Cursillo illuminated by the Holy Spirit. 

 

We are always on the road. Always in preparation and repair of our life, and already close to 

Holy Week, I return to the words of Pope Francis: ... the meek will "inherit the earth": "They do 

not possess it or conquer it, they inherit it. This land is a promise and a gift to the People of 

God ”and this“ land, ”he described,“ is Heaven, where we walk as disciples of Christ, 

promoting peace, fraternity, trust and hope. ” 

 

Lay people and priests, we are all participants in this great work of God and that the Holy 

Spirit gave us and that has been 70 years of ecclesial path, let us continue doing our best and 

positive actions for the good of the courses. 

 

Receive my blessing and put into the hands of God and our Blessed Mother, the projects that 

have inspired us to be the faithful custodians to safeguard our beloved Movement. 

¡ De colores ¡ 
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NEWS 

 

 

Vatican City, February 23, 2020.- Message of Pope Francis for Lent 2020 

 

 When the Law of God, the law of love, is abandoned, "in the name of Christ we ask you to 

reconcile with God" (Co 5:20) 

 

Dear brothers and sisters: 

 

The Lord again grants us this year an auspicious time to prepare us to celebrate with the 

renewed heart the great Mystery of the death and resurrection of Jesus, the foundation of the 

personal and community Christian life. We must continually return to this Mystery, with the 

mind and with the heart. In fact, this Mystery does not stop growing in us as we get involved in 

its spiritual dynamism and embrace it, responding freely and generously. 

Full text: https://www.aciprensa.com/noticias/mensaje-del-papa-francisco-para-la-cuaresma-

de-2020-72557 

 

"Dear Amazonia" goes around the world 
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This Post-Synodal Apostolic Exhoration of the Holy Father Francisco, addressed to the people 

of God and to all people of good will, in which it is stated that: “… The Amazon is an 

interconnected plurinational totality, a great biome shared by nine countries: Brazil, Bolivia , 

Colombia, Ecuador, Guyana, Peru, Suriname, Venezuela and French Guiana. However, I 

address this Exhortation to everyone. On the one hand, I do it to help arouse affection and 

concern for this land that is also "ours" and invite them to admire it and recognize it as a 

sacred mystery; on the other hand, because the Church's attention to the problems of this 

place forces us to briefly resume some issues that we should not forget and that can inspire 

other regions of the earth to face their own challenges. ” 

Full text available in 

http://www.vatican.va/content/francesco/es/apost_exhortations/documents/papa-

francesco_esortazione-ap_20200202_querida-amazonia.html  
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Full text of the Card statement. Peter K.A. Turkson, Prefect of the Dicastery 

for the Integral Human Development Service of the Holy See 

 

National Lay Congress 2020 in Spain 
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Pope Francis in a message sent to the Eminent Cardinal Ricardo Blázquez Pérez, 

President of the Spanish Episcopal Conference, said that: “… This teaches us - as the 

motto of the Congress affirms - that we are People of God, invited to live the faith, not 

of individually or in isolation, but in the community, as a people loved and loved by God. 

We belong to him, and this implies not only having been incorporated into Him through 

baptism, but living in coherence with that gift received. For this, it is essential to be 

aware that we are part of a Christian community. We are not one more group, nor an 

NGO, but the family of God summoned around the same Lord. Remembering this leads 

us to deepen our faith every day: a gift that is lived in the liturgical action, in the 

common prayer of the whole Church and that must be announced. It is the people 

called by God, who walks feeling the impulse of the Spirit, who renews him and makes 

him return to Him, again and again, to feel his own thing. ” 

 

Mons. José Sáiz Meneses and a group of cursillistas participating in the National Lay 

Congress. 

 

In the meeting held from February 14 to 16, 2020 held in Madrid, Card. Kevin Farrel, 

Prefect of the Dicastery for the Laity, Family and Life, who congratulated the Spanish 

Church for opening this process of formation and awareness to help all the baptized 

faithful to live their vocation and the mission is not a fad of the Pope Franicisco, but it is 
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simply an invitation to return to the purity of the origins of Christianity that is 

characterized by the presence of the lay faithful. 

The Vatican Minister claimed full participation in the life and mission of the Church 

when it comes to evangelizing, governing and in the social sphere. The formation of the 

laity today is a priority for the whole Church emphasized the Card. Farrel 

 

 

Eduardo Bonnín Aguiló 

We have in our prayers and in the heart our exemplary friend and trainee Eduardo, one of the 

initiators of the Christianity courses celebrated on February 6, 12 years since Father God 

called him to live his fifth day. 

 

                   

 

Mons. José Sáiz Meneses, 

Ecclesiastical Advisor of the 

European Group of Cursillo de 

Cristiandad, gives us a new and 

excellent book on the Spirituality 

of our Movement. Thank you 

Monsignor, receive our 

congratulations for this new 

material for the good of the 

trainees of the world. 
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OMCC Official Site 

 

 

We invite you to be part of our virtual community, that we are all the International Groups, 

countries and Dioceses of the world that open the digital windows to be connected in this 

networked world. 

How to be part of this community? 

1. Personal registration on the page. 

2. Dissemination among trainees of their dioceses, countries and International Groups. 

3. Send information to the President of OMCC to learn about their events and course 

activities. 

https://www.cursillosdecristiandad.net/?lang=es  

 

“Learn more, to better serve Christ” 
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OMCC continues with this service aimed at supporting the training and study of our leaders, 

through the online modality, supported by the Moodle Platform. 

To date, the following courses have been taught in Spanish: Creative fidelity: the charism of 

the CCM in its ecclesial context; Fundamental Ideas and their origins; To learn is to change, in 

a world of change; Emotional intelligence, what does it have to do with a leader? Cursillistas 

from Panama, Argentina, Mexico, Uruguay, among others have participated. 

We ask you to pray to continue giving this service that thanks to technology we are able to 

reach those who are interested in distance learning. 

Let's pray all for all 

 

 

 


